Nnited States Denate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

October 13, 2017

Administrator Brock Long

Federal Emergency Management Agency
500 C Street SW

Washington, DC 20472

Dear Administrator Long:

We write to urge you to approve Puerto Rico's request for Permanent Work Public Assistance
(PA) for damages caused by Hurricane Maria as expeditiously as possible. The scale of damages
across the island is clear, and Puerto Rico should not have to wait any longer for this assistance
to be granted so they can begin the process of rebuilding their infrastructure and communities.

It is our understanding that Governor Rossell6 submitted a request for Permanent Work over a
week ago. As you know, Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Permanent Work,
also referred to as Categories C-G PA, includes permanent repairs to roads and bridges; water
control facilities; public buildings and contents; public utilities; and parks, recreational, and other
facilities. Permanent Work funding from FEMA is the main source of federal assistance to help a
community repair and rebuild its public infrastructure after a natural disaster, and there should be
absolutely no ambiguity that the federal government intends to provide this crucial assistance to
help Puerto Rico build back after Hurricane Maria.

[n addition to approving Categories C-G as quickly as possible, we urge the Administration to
work with Congress to increase the federal cost-share of these expenses for rebuilding and repair.
As you know, Puerto Rico has faced a challenging financial situation for some time now, and we
are concerned about the Commonwealth's ability to find the funds to pay the 25 percent local
match that is generally required for Public Assistance. We call on the Administration to work
with Congress to set the federal cost share at 100 percent for all categories of Public Assistance,
including permanent repairs,

Thank you for your attention to this important request. We hope that FEMA and its other federal
partners will work to ensure that Puerto Rico receives all appropriate resources and assistance

that it deserves as the island continues to recover and rebuild.

Sincerely,

Charles E. Schumer Bill Nelson
United States Senator United States Senator




Maria Cantwell
United States Senator

S

1

Cax’A. Booker
United States Senator

Kirsten Gillibrand
United States Senator

Robert Menendez \» | NS
United States Senator



